

閱讀測驗:共有 20 題,為 1-20 題。請閱讀短文後,選出最適當的答案。

## I. Reading Section: Q 1-20. Choose the best answer to each question.

A. 單字:選出不屬於同一組的字。

Vocabulary: Please pick the word that does not belong to the same group.

1. A. Chinese	B. English	C. math	D. soccer	E. science
2. A. microwave oven	<u>B. library</u>	C. DVD player	D. Television	E. refrigerator
3. <u>A. noodles</u>	В. сар	C. T-shirt	D. skirt	E. shorts
4. A. bank	B. hospital	C. theater	D. post office	<u>E. socks</u>
5. A. runny nose	B. sore throat	C. stomachache	D. swimming	E. headache

#### B. 綜合測驗: Cloze

These days, more and more teenagers are taking up the habit of smoking. <u>6.</u> many reasons that account for this trend, including curiosity, peer pressure, and well-designed cigarette advertisements aimed at young people. <u>7.</u> the reason is, here are some facts that everyone should keep in mind.

Ninety percent of all smokers begin smoking in their teens, and most smokers have their first cigarette as early as thirteen or fourteen years of age. Most teens think they will quit smoking within five years of starting, but the truth is that most of them will not because tobacco is addictive. Once they <u>8.</u> it, they are likely to become lifelong smokers.

There are several ways to stop teenagers from smoking. Stores must not be allowed to sell cigarettes to teens. If they do, they should be fined. <u>9.</u>, machines that sell cigarettes should be removed from public places and tobacco advertisements on TV should be banned. Finally, we should <u>10.</u> teenagers to develop healthier habits and hobbies, such as reading, playing music or sports, or dancing.

6. A. There is	<mark>B. There are</mark>	C. There has	D. There have
7. A. However	B. Whenever	<mark>C. Whatever</mark>	D. Wherever
8. A. depend on	B. get rid of	C. make use of	D. bring about
9. A. However	B. In conclusion	C. Instead	D. In addition
10. A. accuse	<mark>B. encourage</mark>	C. consist	D. neglect

## C. 閱讀測驗 Reading Comprehension:

C-1>

Many years ago, there was a young girl named Pepsy, who didn't like going out because she didn't look beautiful. She hated to hear people say, "Pepsy is not beautiful."

But there were times when she had to go out shopping. She was unhappy and sometimes even angry at people who thought she was not pretty.

One night, a strange old woman came to Pepsy's house. She said to Pepsy, "My child, let me help you. Put this magic flower in your hair, and you'll become beautiful."

Pepsy did what the old woman said. Something strange happened. She became beautiful! Pepsy was surprised to see herself so wonderful in the mirror. She ran happily out of her house. She walked on the street and smiled at everyone who looked at her. She became very friendly and nice, very different from what she was before. Almost all the people said, "Pepsy is so great today!""

Finally, Pepsy returned to her home. But before she entered the house, she saw the magic flower on the ground. She left the flower there before she hurried out. She didn't wear it when walking on the street!

## 11. Why did Pepsy hate going outside?

A. She was so beautifu	I that everyone looked at I	her. B. She didn't like to	meet the old woman.	
<mark>C. People might say she was not beautiful.</mark>		D. It was not safe f	D. It was not safe for her to go outside.	
12. What is the real magi	c in this story?			
A. Other people.	B. Her friends.	C. The magic flower.	<mark>D. Being happy.</mark>	

# C-2>

Recycling is very important. It is one way to reduce the waste. To keep waste out of our earth, we should try hard to do recycling. If there is too much trash on earth, our earth will be seriously polluted. In the near future, your house will be built on the land once full of trash. It's too dangerous. Then, recycling means we can reuse things that are thought to be littered. Don't throw away any trash easily. Using more things means getting our earth more polluted. By the way, recycling can save more money. If you make the number of trash down, you can pay less money to our government. Do it now or never!

13. What's the best title for the reading?

A. How to Keep Our Home Clean?

C. Pollution People Make to the Earth.

14. Which is NOT true about recycling?

A. Recycling is one way to make the waste less and less.

B. Too much trash will make the Earth an unfriendly place for people to live in.

C. Recycling means we should use new things instead of the old ones.

D. We can save money by recycling.

## C-3>

I once loved the wind. I believed it was a gentle friend singing music in the trees. Until one summer day a heavy wind almost <u>destroyed</u> our town. Everyone knew it was coming that day, but I was still surprised when I saw the big moving fast clouds. My mother cried loudly for me to go downstairs, just as my father pushed me to the ground. Suddenly, the window broke into pieces of glass. I climbed slowly to the table where my sister hid under. We watched our father board up the window with pieces of wood and clean up the broken glass. His hands and face were bloody red because they were cut by the broken glass. I knew I would never love the wind again.

15. In line 2, what does the word "destroyed" mean?

<mark>A. hurt</mark> B. hung things under the sun *C*. washed clean D. treated others well

16. Which sentence is true?

A. The writer never loved the wind.

B. Only the writer didn't know that the heavy wind would come that day.

C. The father used pieces of wood to cover the window after it was broken by the wind.

D. The mother climbed around the house to clean up the broken glass.

## C-4>

Once upon a time, the gods Zeus and Hermes were visiting a foreign land. They pretended to be common, so no one knew that they were gods. They were tired and hungry when they arrived in one town, but they could find no place to eat and rest. No one would show <u>hospitality</u> to them. It was late at night, and they finally saw the humble cottage of an old couple named Baucis and Philemon.

Baucis was a hospitable woman who prepared what little food she had right away for the two guests. Philemon

- B. Stop Polluting Our Earth by Recycling.
- D. Why Does Recycling Help Make Money?

prepared a place for the guests to sit, and he put his last log on the fire so that they would be comfortable. Philemon also brought them warm water so they could wash themselves. He even brought out the last of the wine to serve the guests. When the gods poured out the wine to serve themselves, it replenished itself so that it was never used up. When this happened, the old couple was terrified because they knew that these to visitors must be gods. Philemon went out to kill the old goose to serve them, but the goose flew away before he could catch it. The gods said, "Don't kill the goose for us. You have already shown great hospitality to us. For this, you will be rewarded." The gods then destroyed the entire town for their rude behavior and changed the poor home of Baucis and Philemon into a beautiful palace.

The gods asked the couple what else they could do for them. The devoted couple asked that when it was their time to die, could they die together because neither wanted to live without the other. Their wish was granted. When they had lived to a very old age, it was time for their deaths. They were both turned into trees. The two trees still stand next to each other with their branches entwined.

- 17. Why did Zeus and Hermes come down to the earth?
  - A. To catch and punish evil people
  - C. To visit Baucis and Philemon.
- 18. What does the word *"hospitality"* mean?
  - A. Wealth and fame
  - C. Rude behavior
- 19. Why did the gods destroy the town?
  - A. Because they were too greedy.
  - B. Because they were indifferent to strangers.
  - C. Because they didn't recognize the gods at first sight.
  - D. Because they didn't worship the gods regularly.

#### 20. What was the old couple's last wish?

- A. They wanted to be together forever.
- B. They wanted to become trees after they died.
- C. They wished to go to Heaven and lived with the gods.
- D. They hoped they would be remembered forever.

#### B. To test humans

- D. To destroy the town with rude people
- B. House or cottage
- D. Warm and friendly welcome

# 協同中學 104 學年 小六學力測驗 英文考科

■ 聽力測驗:聽 CD 播放並回答問題。每題只播一次,共有 20 題,為 21~40 題。

II. Listening Section: Questions 21-40. Listen to the CD an answer the questions. All the questions will be played only once.

A. 看圖回答問題:本部分共4題。 請聽問題和四個選項。 依圖片選出一個最適當的答案。



21.	22.	23.		
		\$ 950	\$750,000,000,000	
		\$ 7,500	\$ 9,500	
Q: Where are the man and the	Q: What is TRUE about the boy?	Q: Which one is t	he most expensive?	
woman?	A. A flower is on his head.	A. The school bus	3.	
A. They are in a movie theater.	B. He is holding three dogs.	B. The drums.		
B. They are in a library.	C. He is wearing a cap.	C. The bicycle.		
C. They are at a gym.	D. He doesn't have any hair.	D. The airplane.		
D. They are at a restaurant.				
24.		1		
BANK POLICE STORE				
Main Street				
ATTAL POST DRUG MOVIE THEATER BUILDED TO STORE THEATER BUILDED TO STORE THEATER BUILDED TO STORE THEATER				

 Image: School RESTAURANT
 Image: School Central Avenue

 Central Avenue
 CHURCH

 Q: Which sentence about the picture is NOT true?
 CHURCH

 A. The police station is between the bank and the store.
 B. The train station is across from the restaurant.

 C. The post office is on the corner of Central Avenue and First Street.
 D. The movie theater is next to the drug store.

B. 最佳回應句:本部分共 5 題。請聽問題四選出一個最適合的選項。

## Best Response: Choose the best response to each question or statement.

- 25. What is your favorite kind of music?
  - A. I wrote it myself. B. I paint for a hobby.

C. I like classical music.

D. Rock music hurts my ear.

26. When did you last see him?

A. I saw him last night. B. He doesn't drive a car.

C. When did she leave?

D. I forgot his name.

27. What time do you usua	Illy go to bed?			
A. In the living room.	B. I go jogging every day	. <mark>C. At ten thirty.</mark>	D. I am a police officer.	
28. How does Mary go to s	chool?			
<mark>A. By bike.</mark>	B. With her friends.	C. Next Friday.	D. Her uncle.	
29. You don't want to go to	see a movie with us? Why	not?		
A. Because I have a lot o	o <mark>f homework to do.</mark>	B. Too late. I can't be c	on time.	
C. Of course not. Let's	go now.	D. Come on! What are g	ood friends for?	
C. 簡短會話:本部分共 5 題	• 每題會播出一段對話及一個	固相關的問題, 依問題選出	一個最適當的答案。	
Short Conversation:	Listen to the conversations.	Then answer the quest	ions.	
30.				
Son: Mother! I don't kno	ow what to wear to Jean's party			
Mom: Let me help you pic	k out the perfect outfit.			
Question: What is the bo	y's problem?			
A. He doesn't know where	the party is. B. He do	esn't want to go to the party	<b>y</b> .	
<mark>C. He doesn't know how to</mark>	<mark>o choose the clothes.</mark> D. He d	oesn't know how to get to th	ie party.	
31.				
Man: Excuse me! Do you	know where I can find a furr	niture store?		
Woman: You are lucky; t	here is one down this road.	It's big, you won't miss it		
Man: I see it. Thanks.				
Question: What is this a	conversation about?			
A. They're talking abou	t the furniture.       B. <mark>They</mark>	are talking about the dire	ections.	
C. They're talking abou	t weather. D. They	are talking about the str	eets.	
32.				
Woman: Excuse me. Is	there a bus station near her	e?		
Man: Yes, there is one in	n front of the supermarket.			
Woman: Where is the su	upermarket?			
Man: Go along this road	for one block and turn right.	It's on the right.		
Q: What is TRUE abou	t the woman?			
A. She wanted to go to	the supermarket.	<mark>B. She wanted t</mark>	<mark>o take the bus.</mark>	
C. She knew how to get	to the supermarket.	D. She knew hov	v to get to the bus station.	
33.				
	id you spend your summer vac			
Man: Well, I went to Taitung and stayed in my grandfather's house for two weeks.				
Woman: That sounds great. How do you like it? Man: I like its serene views and fresh air. I also went rafting and it was very exciting.				
		-	y exciting.	
	take a trip somewhere as you	1 010.		
Q: What are they talki	-	D. The mental helider	a in Taituna	
A. How the boy got to	-	<mark>B. The man's holiday.</mark> D. The people the bo		
C. The hotel the boy st 34.	uyeu miruny.	U. The people the DC	y met in turtung.	
	daina			
Woman: What are you Man: I'm preparing for	-			
	s the test about?			
Woman Reallys What I				

Man: Parts of our body.

Woman: Sounds interesting. Good luck!

Q: What is the boy doing?

A. Studying for a biology exam.

C. Doing a project for history class.

B. Taking an important math exam.D. Writing a report for English class.

D. 短文作答:本部分共四篇短文, 請根據播放的文章, 選出最佳的答案。

Short Talk: Listen to the 4 short talks. Then answer the questions.

(For question 35, please listen to passage 1.)

(Passage 1)

Ladies and gentlemen, you are now in Chiayi. Passengers going to Ali Mountains, please change trains here. The next stop will be Taichung. Thank you.

Q35: Mark is going to Ali Mountains, what should he do now?
A. Buy a ticket now.
B. Stay in the train.
C. Get off the train now.
D. Get on the train to Taichung.

(For questions 36, please listen to passage 2.)

(Passage 2)

To avoid getting the flu, you need to wash your hands often. Avoid crowded places in order to decrease your chances of catching the virus from others. If you are staying inside, open the windows to let the air flow through. Most importantly, exercise regularly and eat healthy meals every day. You will become strong enough to beat the virus. Follow the rules above, and you will help keep the flu away.

Q36: Which of the following can't help keep the flu away?

- A. Don't stay in a place full of people. B. Open the window when staying inside.
  - D. Eat a lot of meat for each meal every day.

(For questions 37 and 38, please listen to passage 3.) (Passage 3)

C. Do some exercise every day.

Tom was by the river again last night, so Aunt Polly was very angry. She wanted Tom to do all the housework. Tom didn't want to do it. He said to his friends, "I did the housework, and it was fun," so they all wanted to do the housework. They cooked dinner, cleaned the table, and watered the flowers for him. Tom was very happy, so he played under the tree. Aunt Polly was angry again. She said to Tom, "No dinner for you!"

Q37. Who was Polly?

Q38. What did Polly want Tom to do?

37. A. Tom's cousin	B. Tom's mom	C. Tom's friends	D. Tom's aunt
38. A. She wanted Tom to	o do all the housework	B. She wanted Tom	to clean the table
C. She wanted Tom to	cook the dinner	D. She wanted Tom t	to water the flowers

(For questions 39 and 40, please listen to passage 4.) (Passage 4) Many people have dogs or cats as their pets. Mr. John wanted a different kind of pet, so he bought a lion! The first night, Mr. John put the lion in a bedroom and locked the door. The next morning he went to look at his new pet. The lion broke the bed, ate a blanket, and chewed a chair. Mr. John sold the lion for money and bought a puppy this time. He said, "A puppy is a better pet to have in a house. Lions should stay in zoos."

Q 39: Where did Mr. John keep the lion?

Q 40: At last, what kind of pet does Mr. John keep?

39. A. In a kitchen.	<mark>B. In a bedroom.</mark>	C. In a cage.	D. In a bathroom.
40. <mark>A. A puppy.</mark>	B. A lion.	C. A zoo.	D. A cat.